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September 12, 2024 

PARTIES OF RECORD 

Re: Case No. 2023-00194 

Notice is given to all parties that the attached McKinney Water District Informal 
Conference and attendance sheet has been filed into the record of this proceeding.   

If you have any comments you would like to make regarding the contents of the 
document, please do so within five days of receipt of this letter.  If you have any questions, 
please contact Whitney Saffari, Staff Attorney, at whitney.saffari@ky.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Linda C. Bridwell, PE
Executive Director 

Attachment 



INTRA-AGENCY MEMORANDUM 
 

KENTUCKY PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
 

TO:  Case File No. 2023-00194 
 
FROM: Whitney Saffari, Staff Attorney  
 
DATE: September 10, 2024 
 
RE:  Informal Conference of September 10, 2024 
 
 Pursuant to a Staff Notice issued on August 22, 2024, an informal conference (IC) 
was conducted on September 10, 2024. Attached is a copy of the attendance roster. 
 
 The purpose of the IC was to discuss the requirements of the monthly surcharge 
activity and water loss reports. McKinney Water District (McKinney District) stated it would 
file the July reports soon in order to get caught up.  
 
 McKinney District had its engineers, AGE Engineering, available for the informal 
conference. Taylor Stamper, utility inspector for the Commission, asked a few questions 
regarding the QIIP filed December 26, 2023 and McKinney District’s response to 
Commission Staff’s First Request for Information.  McKinney District clarified that it seeks 
to add a master meter between the Ottenheim Pump Station and the Stanford system 
because currently, the Mag Meter located at the Ottenheim Pump Station is not tested 
and there is no way to test it, as it only operates when the pump operates.  The proposed 
new master meter would allow McKinney District to more accurately read and calculate 
water usage and water loss from this location. Commission Staff informed McKinney 
District that the QIIP was still in the review process. Commission Staff also reminded the 
utility that, before spending any funds from the water loss surcharge account, it needed 
to request permission from the Commission and provide supporting documentation and 
invoices in order to receive reimbursement.  
 
 There being no further discussion, the IC was then adjourned. 
 
cc: Parties of Record 



PSC INFORMAL CONFERENCE 
SIGN IN SHEET 

 

CASE NUMBER:  IC 2023-00194 MCKINNEY WATER DISTRICT 
      

LOCATION: Microsoft Teams  

DATE: September 10, 2024   10:00am – 11:00am  
 

NAME COMPANY 

Moriah Tussey PSC 

Jennifer Fell  PSC 

William Pearce  PSC 

Benjamin Rogness  PSC 

Whitney Saffari  PSC 

Lonnie Brown  McKinney Water District 

Donna Yocum  McKinney Water District  

Marty Spears  AGE Engineering Services 

Luther Galloway  AGE Engineering Services 

  

  

  

  

  

 



 *Denotes Served by Email                                         Service List for Case 2023-00194

*Robert K. Miller
Straightline Kentucky LLC
113 North Birchwood Ave.
Louisville, KENTUCKY  40206

*McKinney Water District
2900 KY HWY 198
Hustonville, KY  40437

*Matt Rankin
Chairman
McKinney Water District
P. O. Box 7
McKinney, KY  40448
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